Meeting of Consultative Council on Hepatitis C

Date: 16 September 2004, at 2pm 
Venue: Department of Health and Children
Present:
Dr Elizabeth Kenny (Chair), Ms Paula Kealy, Ms Ann McGrane, Ms Mary Rowe, Mr. John Murphy, Mr Ian Carter, Ms Margaret Scarry, Mr Paul O’Donoghue, Ms Ann Broekhoven
Apologies:
Mr Michael Madigan, Mr Mark Murphy, Ms Siobhan O’Connor, Ms Margaret Dunne, Dr Aiden McCormick, Mr John Cullinane, Prof Cliona O’Farrelly
In attendance:
Ms Breda O’Connor, Ms Ann Duffy (IHS)
1. Attendance

· The Chair informed Council that as it was established on a statutory basis, if persons are unavailable to attend a meeting, they are not permitted to nominate another individual to attend in their absence.

2. Minutes of last meeting 3 June 2004
· The minutes of the meeting held on 3 June 2004 were agreed.
3. Matters arising
· Ms McGrane reported to the Council that the Department is still waiting on advice from the Attorney General’s Office on the wording of an amendment to the Statutory Instrument establishing the Council.
· Ms McGrane reported that the National Haemophilia Council had been established on a statutory basis and that copies of the Statutory Instrument had been circulated.
· Council were informed that the Consultative Council’s Annual Report for 2003 had been submitted on time to the Minister. 
· It was reported that the next meeting between Hepatitis C Liaison Officers, Representative Groups and the Department of Health and Children was scheduled for Tuesday 28 September 2004.

· Council noted that the one day Hepatitis C event, co-hosted by the Blood Borne Virus Forum and the ERHA had taken place. 
4. Correspondence
The following correspondence was circulated:
· A letter to Dr Kenny from Minister for Health and Children acknowledging a copy of letter addressed to Interim Board of the Health Services Executive;
· Letter to Dr Kenny from Mr Kelly, Chair of Interim Board of the Health Services Executive;
· Letter to Dr Kenny from Minister concerning the Review of Health Services.
5. Report on the Sub Groups

(a)
Database Steering Group: The Steering Group are meeting on 22nd September 2004.  Council were informed that copies of the press release relating to the establishment of the database had been circulated.  The consent letters all issued on target mid-July.  There is a greater than 50% return rate to date.  The Chair informed Council that the NDSC hope to recruit a research nurse for an initial period of 6 months to liaise with the hepatology units, with the possibility of extending the post for a longer period. 
The Chair encouraged the groups to bring their members to the Database stand at the Information Day on Saturday.  Positive Action intend sending out a reminder letter to their members in relation to the consent form.  
(b)
Committee of Medical Consultants: The Chair informed Council that she had written to Prof Hegarty with regards to reconvening the Consultants Committee.  Council were informed that Minister for Health and Children, Mr Micheál Martin TD, intends writing a further letter to the Chair of the Consultants Committee in this regard.
(c)
Health Services Review Group: 
The Review team from the Royal College of Surgeons met with each support group to develop the review questionnaire.  The final questionnaire was sent to the support organisations for distribution to their members on Monday 13 September 2004.  Members of the Review team will be at the Information Day to answer any questions.
(d)
Health Services Reform Programme: Council were informed that an initial response was received from Mr Kevin Kelly, Chair of the Interim Health Services Executive.  Council agreed that it would be more appropriate to meet with officials of the Health Services Executive.  The agenda for this proposed meeting will focus on service provision for HAA cardholders, maintenance of existing level and the development of services.
(e)
Information Group: Information packs, containing a programme for the day, questionnaire, booklet: “A Guide to Liver Transplantation” and a leaflet: “Relationship Issues and Hepatitis C”, which will be distributed at the Information Day were circulated. The packs will also contain the publication “Living Positively with Hepatitis C”, which was shown to Council but is still in the process of being printed.

(f)
International Conference Group - Plans for the next Conference: Council was informed that the tenders for the International Conference, which were approved by Council members, were issued.  Responses are due back by Thursday 7 October 2004.  Council were advised that Professor O’Farrelly and Dr McCormick have had initial preliminary discussions in relation to the conference and have sought a meeting of the sub-committee.  This meeting is in the process of being scheduled. 
(g)
 Management of Death Group:  The Chair advised Council that the insurance issue had taken up a considerable amount of time but was now nearing completion; accordingly, there will now be more time to dedicate to this issue.  Council were informed that only one response was received in relation to initial correspondence on this issue.  Chair informed Council that she intends re-writing to all stakeholders, enclosing her original letter.  The Chair also intends meeting with the NDSC to discus this issue.  The Chair gave an approximate time frame of 6-12 months for resolution of this issue. 
6. Home Support Services

· This issue will be on the agenda for the next Liaison Officers meeting on 28 September 2004.  Ms McGrane informed Council that the Department had circulated a draft position paper on home support but had received few responses.  Positive Action informed Council that they had obtained legal advice on this issue and will be presenting their position at the meeting.  It is understood that the other representative groups are in a similar position.  The legislation protecting part-time workers was also mentioned in relation to the home support workers.
7. Home Nursing Services

· Council were informed that a meeting had been held on 3 September 2004 between ERHA, Assistant Director of Nursing ERHA, Representative Groups and the Department of Health and Children concerning the job description of the Hepatitis C Nurse.  A third draft of the job description was circulated following the meeting and Positive Action informed Council that they are fairly happy with the current draft, although they have a few amendments, notably that the job description does not specify that the nurse co-ordinator must have a hepatology background.  The preferred position of the support groups is that the person holding the job would have a hepatology background.
8. Report from Transfusion Positive on EASL Conference

· The report was not ready for this meeting but will be circulated to Council members. 
9. Group Insurance
· Dr Kenny informed Council that a position has been reached with the four representative groups and it is hoped to have this issue resolved within the coming weeks.  Council were also informed that the Office of the Attorney General had no difficulties with the issue of establishing an insurance scheme. The Department is more or less in agreement in all but one point.  The Department of Finance has yet to comment on the final scheme.  The Chair thanked all involved for addressing this difficult issue.
10. Any other business

· Ms McGrane informed Council of the requirements to produce publications in Irish under the Official Languages Act, 2003.
· A note was circulated on the Ethics in Public Office Act, 1995 and 2001, which requires members to disclose their interests.

· Ms McGrane informed Council that Mr Brian O’Mahony who was President of the Irish Haemophilia Society and is currently Chair of the World Federation of Haemophilia is retiring from his position as Chair in October.

· Ms McGrane also informed Council of current EU and WHO publications in relation to complementary medicine, in particular, that the number of adverse reactions reported is increasing with consumption of complementary medicines.
11. Next Meetings.

The next meeting of the Consultative Council is scheduled for Thursday 11 November 2004 at 2pm. 
12. List of Documents Circulated

· Letter to Dr Kenny from Minister, 17 May 2004
· Letter to Dr Kenny from Chair of Interim Health Services Executive, 2004.
· Letter to Dr Kenny from Minister, re Health Services Review
· Note on Ethics in Public Office Act, 1995 and 2001
· Extract from EPI-INSIGHT in relation to the National Hepatitis C Database

· Booklet – A Guide to Liver Transplantation

· Leaflet – Relationship Issues and Hepatitis C
Signed:

_________________
Dr. Elizabeth Kenny

Chairperson[image: image1.png]



Page 1 of 4

